
Commission meetings are open to the public and held the second Wednesday of each month at 8:30 a.m.
Special meetings and alternate schedules are posted online at portofbenton.com/commission.
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PORT KUDOS CORNER:  Edward Stearns

Special Commission Budget Workshop 	 Port Administration Building 	 October 10

Commission Meeting & Public Hearing	 Port Administration Building 	 October 11

Commission Meeting & Public Hearing 	 Port Administration Building 	 November 8

Veterans Day	 Port Office Closed	 November 11

Thanksgiving Holiday	 Port Office Closed	 November 24-25

Commission Meeting 	 Port Administration Building 	 December 14

Christmas Holiday	 Port Office Closed	 December 23-26

New Year’s Holiday	 Port Office Closed	 January 2

Calendar of Events

Members of the bipartisan Washington State Rail 
Caucus met in the Tri-Cities in September to hear from 
local, state and industry stakeholders about pressing 
issues impacting freight rail in the region.
The Port of Benton’s short line has the distinction of 
transporting the second highest tonnage of goods in 
the state, flowing from the Tri-Cities to both national 
and international markets.
The Rail Caucus members work together to improve 
freight and passenger rail industries, which are integral 
to Washington’s economy. The meeting was the start of 
priority-setting for projects the lawmakers will consider 
helping fund during the 2023 legislative session.
The group and representatives from the Washington 
State Freight Mobility Strategic Investment Board and 
Washington Department of Transportation also toured 
rail shippers in Richland and Pasco that depend on rail 
transport. Stops included Lineage Logistics, Packaging 
Corporation of America, Central Washington Corn 
Processors and BNSF, the largest classification yard in 
the state.
Port of Benton and Port of Pasco co-hosted the two-
day session and highlighted the critical importance 
of rail transport for local businesses and the 75 ports 
throughout the state.
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Rail Caucus members tour the Lineage Logistics control room 
(above right photo). Group members learning more about Central 
Washington Corn Processors operations (middle photo). Some of 
the legislators with Port of Benton Commissioners and staff  
(bottom photo).

Rail Caucus Legislators
Tour Tri-Cities Rail Network

Congratulations to Edward Stearns for more than seven years 
of service at Port of Benton. At the Port, Ed has worked 
primarily as an HVAC Specialist. Previously, he worked for 
several businesses in and around the Tri-Cities area and 
owned and operated Horse Heaven Heating and Cooling in 
Prosser. In all, Ed has over 30 years experience in the HVAC 
field. He graduated with an associate degree from Columbia 
Basin College in Instrumentation and Controls Technology. 
Ed lives in West Richland with his wife Stacey, two Shih 
Tzus – Weiner dogs and Sheldon, their 5-year-old Labrador 
Retriever mix. Ed and Stacey have two daughters, twins 
Sawyer and Sydney. Ed spends a great deal of time restoring 
and showing classic street rods and very much enjoys 
watching the Cougars and the Cowboys with the family.

Edward Stearns with family in front of his award-winning restored 
1958 Cadillac Coupe DeVille.

Port of Benton Team (left to right)  Justin Hardgrove, Trevor Thompson, Ed Stearns, Danielle Connor, Liz Renz, John Alley, Summers Miya,  
Miles Thomas, Robert Jackson, Cory Roemeling, Diahann Howard, Dan Davis, David Billetdeaux, Ron Branine, Teresa Hancock, Joe Pisca, 
Veronica Serna, Wally Williams, Sheri Collins and Jeff Moore.




